Your reference: Our reference: Date: 09.03.2022

To Professor Igor Domnin, Director of Institute of Ionosphere of National Academy of Sciences and Ministry of Education and Science of Ukraine

Dear Professor Igor Domnin!

University of Tromsø The Arctic University of Norway (UiT) is cooperating with your Institute of Ionosphere and KhPI more than 20 years, we have many colleagues and friends in Kharkiv among researchers, students and alumni, we are thinking about you, feel and see the pain and losses of your people.

On behalf of the staff and students from UiT, I am expressing our solidarity with the people of Ukraine, following the invasion by Russia. We stand in support of Ukraine and do hope that peace will return to you and your homes, families, and country soon. We want to let you know that you can count on us for any kind of support in these hard times.

We hold the hope for a peaceful resolution soon and looking forward for future collaboration.

In solidarity,

Professor Dag Rune Olsen,

Rector